TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES JUNE 2023

The Smyrna Town Board held their monthly meeting on June 13,
2023 at the Smyrna Town Hall with the following Board Members

present:

Supervisor Michael Khoury
Town Clerk Geraldine Day
Councilman Ernest Schraft
Councilman Jesse Palmiter
Councilman Matthew Powrie
Councilman Justin Hodge
Hwy. Sup't. Chris Cook

Supervisor Khoury called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. and
asked those present to rise and repeat the Plcdge to our FJlayg.

The minutes from the May meeting were reviewed by each Board
Member. Mr. Palmiter moved to accept these as presented, seconded
by Mr. Hodge, Carried.-

The Town Clerk's report for the month of May was presented.
Mr. Schraft moved to accept this as presented, seconded by Mr.
Powrie, Carried.

The Financials prepared by Bryn on thc Books, were reviewed.
Mr. Schraft moved to approve these, seconded by Mr. Powrie, Carried |

GENERAL BILLS
Bryn on the Books,LLC (reim.) S 80.00
Hummel"s Office Plus 179.97
Michael Khour(reim-.) 63.00
Brian Hicks 50.00
Gina Graham 50.00
Regan Smith 50.00
Geraldine W. Day (reim.) 49 .46
Bryn on the Books,LLC 975.00
Michael Khoury(reim.) 40.50
Martha Fox 32.00
NBT Ins. Agency., LLC 26,212.29
Lewis & Greer P.C. 1,383.79
Office Of The State Comptroller 78 .00
Chenango County SPCA 75.00
Village of Sherburne 3,825.00
Verizon 39.07
Melinda Unger 30.00
Village Of Smyrna 53,000.00
*****prontier 363.46
*EXXENYSEG 365.54
***x**United HealthCare 842.60
*****Paid by previous Board approval. ¥Mr. Palmiter moved to
approve payment of these bills as presented, seconded by Mr. Powrie,
Carried.
LOIGHWAY BILLS
IFH Auto Parts, LLC S 30.08
Interstate Billing Service 628.87
Steel Sales Inc. 424 .15
Gillee's Auto Truck Marine 423.69
K5 Tuck Parts 121.30
Chemung Supply Co- 49.88

Mirabito Energy Products 5,157.87



30

% Callanan Industries $4,701.78

| *****NYS Teamster's Council 2,465.924
*****paid by previous Board approval . pNpr. Hodge moved to approve
payment of these bills as presented, seconded by Mr. Powrie, Carried.

Mr. Cook reported that ditch cleaning is being done by his

department.
Mr. David Craine was present to review our NYMIR Insurance

Policies that are now up for renewal.
Mr. Hodge moved for adjournment at 8:50 P.M., seconded by Mr.

Powrie. Meeting was adjourned.

Geraldine W. Day
Town Clerk



